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MEMORANDUM FROM THE SECRETARY JAN 28 201
TO : All Officials and Employees
SUBJECT : LIFTING OF THE SUSPENSION IN GRANTING

SCHOLARSHIP AT THE DEVELOPMENT ACADEMY OF THE
PHILIPPINES AND THE NATIONAL DEFENSE COLLEGE OF
THE PHILIPPINES

In the interest of the service, the suspension in granting scholarship at the Development
Academy of the Philippines (DAP) and the National Defense College of the Philippines
(NDCP) pursuant to Memorandum from the Secretary dated 20 September 2003 on the subject
is hereby lifted.

This is in recognition of the importance of providing scholarship grants to our future
leaders which is part of our efforts to develop and retain competent employees. It will also
complement our existing learning and development interventions.

Appropriate budget shall be allocated to cover required counterpart funds in sending
nominees to DAP and NDCP programs, subject to existing policies/guidelines on scholarship
and accounting/auditing rules and regulations.

For information and guidance.
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